

West Pikeland Township

ATTENDING BOARD OF SUPERVISORS	ATTENDING TOWNSHIP PERSONNEL
Noreen Vigilante, Chair	Dorene Guistwhite, Township Treasurer
Harold M. Hallman, III	TY Ou
Steven Costa, Supervisor	Joseph L. Romano, Township Manager
Carin Mifsud, Supervisor	Shane Clark, Chief of Police
Thomas McLewee, Supervisor	

Ms. Vigilante called the meeting to order on September 16, 2024, at 7:30 PM and led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Ms. Vigilante stated that an Executive Session will be held after the September 16th Board meeting. The topic of discussion is Personnel.

APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Ms. Mifsud made a motion to approve the agenda of the September 16, 2024, Board of Supervisors meeting. Mr. Costa seconded the motion. The motion was unanimously approved.

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES

Mr. Costa made a motion to approve the minutes of the September 3, 2024, Board of Supervisors meeting. Mr. McLewee seconded the motion. The motion was unanimously approved.

EXECTIVE SESSIONS

Ms. Vigilante stated the Board held an executive session before the September 3, 2024, meeting. The topic of conversation was personnel.

REPORTS

Police: Chief Clark read his report for the month of August. The Board thanked the Chief for the report.

Treasurer Report/Approval of Bills: Ms. Guistwhite provided her written report to the Board. There were no questions. Ms. Mifsud made a motion to approve the bills. Mr. Costa seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously, apart from Mr. Hallman, as he abstained from the WEX Bank check.

PUBLIC COMMENT

Mr. Hallman asked Mr. Romano to check on the Griffiths property.

Mr. Hallman drew Board members and the public to Governor Shapiro's Housing Executive Order to meet Legislative statewide zoning announced last week. Specifically, members of the

State House and Senate claimed that local government land use policies have helped cause an "affordable" housing shortage. Mr. Hallman asked Mr. Romano to share the leadership's concerns regarding this executive order with other Township Managers and both State and Senate House Representatives.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS

There was no unfinished business.

NEW BUSINESS

The Parks & Recreation Committee requests to purchase and plant bushes in Pine Creek Park Playground: Ms. Mifsud made a motion to approve the planting of bushes in Pine Creek Park Playground. Mr. McLewee seconded the motion. The motion passes unanimously.

ANNOUNCEMENTS

Pine Creek Park Gazebo Dedication – October 11, 2024, at 12:00 P.M.: Ms. Vigilante explained that the Gazebo at Pine Creek Park will be dedicated to Mr. Charlie Humphreys on October 11, 2024, at 12:00pm.

Budget Work Session – October 8, 2024, at 6:30PM: Ms. Vigilante stated that the Board will hold a 2025 budget work session on October 8, 2024, at 6:30PM.

The next Board of Supervisors meetings are scheduled for Monday, October 7, 2024, and Monday, October 21, 2024, at 7:30 PM.

ADJOURNMENT

Mr. Hallman made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:41pm. Mr. McLewee seconded the motion. The motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Joseph L. Romano III

West Pikeland Township Manager